LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS
June 2018 minutes

Jun
The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session May-146, 2018. Present were board members
Tom Tucker, Doug Shawver, and Wendy Crabtree. Also present was Clerk Mary Price and Tyler Howell.
Guest: Danise Stallsmith

The regular meeting minutes were read and approved with a motion by Tom Tucker and second by
Wendy Crabtree.

The financial report - was given and bills presented for payment. Wendy Crabtree moved to pay the
bills and seconded by Tom Tucker, motion passed.

Complaints — No complaints.

Delinquent Bills- Meeting was on the 11" so no shut offs have been sent out for the month of June yet.
33 shut off notices were sent out in May, which is an extremely high number. All the shut offs paid and
no customers were shut off.

Old Business-

Tyler Howell reported he was able to rebuild the transfer pump because replacing it with a new one he
can’t find anything under $2,000.

VFDs are all done and running fine at the plant.

EPAs will not come after hours to allow the Board members to complete the chemical certification
testing. Tom Tucker is going to give EPA a call because the Board members all work during the day.

The quote came from Quality Paving to pave all the patches along Market Street from the water line
repairs at $14,400. The Board needs to find a cheaper repair so they are going to look at repairing the
patches with concrete. Quotes to repair the patches with concrete are going to be obtained from David
Price and Richard Holcomb.

New Business —

Tyler Howell reported that he should have his water hours for this certification by July so the Board
should no longer need Dale.

Danise Stallsmith was present to discuss the water rate increase for Kiwanis Village. The Board covered
the impact of the increase to Kiwanis and it would not be that great of an impact. The Board is still
planning to replace to meter since it is not working properly.

The next regular meeting will be July 16, 2018 in the Village Council Room.

Chairman Clerk



